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AH Committee

From: Gabe Johnson
Sent: Wednesday, September 01, 2021 9:29 AM
To: AH Committee
Subject: FW: Maui County's CAHP, Housing as a Human Right

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

Please post. Mahalo. 
 

From: John A. H. Tomoso <john.a.h.tomoso@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, September 1, 2021 7:37 AM 
To: Gabe Johnson <Gabe.Johnson@mauicounty.us>; Alice L. Lee <Alice.Lee@mauicounty.us>; 
michael.victorino@mauicounty.gov 
Subject: Maui County's CAHP, Housing as a Human Right 
 

09-01-21 

N.B. I, too, as a Priest and Social Worker, and as a member of the County’s new Commission on 
Healing Solutions for Homelessness(CHSH), approve and support a “...housing plan of action based 
on the concept that Housing is a Human Right regardless of income levels.” I am requesting that 
this letter be placed on the Agenda of the CHSH’s next meeting. 

Me ka ‘oia’i’o, 

H+ 

CC: CLERICUS/ORDINARY/CANON, CLERGY, NAKAHU, CHSH, SUM BOARD 

John A. Hauoliikalaonameahauoli Tomoso+, MSW-retired, ACSW 

Episcopal Priest & Social Worker 

51 Ku'ula Street, Kahului, Maui, HI 96732-2906 

808-280-1749 

Society of Catholic Priests (SCP) 

Confraternity of St. Gregory's Abbey 

    

The Episcopal Churches of Maui,  mauiepiscopal.church 

_________________________  

Housing is a Human Right 

      

On July 19, 2021, Stand Up Maui, Maui Tomorrow and Share Your Mana rallied in Kahului and Wailuku in 
support of the Comprehensive Affordable Housing Plan developed by Hawaiian Community Assets (HCA) 
under contract with the County of Maui. That plan is being currently being discussed in the Affordable Housing 
Committee of the Maui County Council. HCA found that housing is needed most critically for residents earning 
from 0% to 50% and 60% to 100% of Area Median Income. These residents are at the lowest income levels 
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include the homeless, disabled, ex-inmates, veterans, abused women, low-income workers, and those without 
a support system to meet their housing needs. 

Gabe Johnson, chair of the Affordable Housing Committee, has proposed that the Maui County Council 
approve a housing plan of action based on the concept that Housing is a Human Right regardless of income 
levels. The United Nations Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights has underlined that the right to 
adequate housing should not be interpreted narrowly. Rather, it should be seen as the “right to live somewhere 
in security, peace, and dignity.” Monsignor Terrence Watanabe, writing in the Civil Beat on July 24, 2014, 
stated “I believe we can build housing that our families can afford, and as a Catholic priest, I know we have an 
obligation to do so.” 

I, Stan Franco, Senior Deacon of the Catholic Diocese of Honolulu, therefore call on Chair Alice Lee and the 
Maui County Council to come together by the end of 2021 as a body to create a housing policy that housing is 
made available to all residents. And, in addition, that Mayor Mike Victorino and the County Administration 
implement the new housing policy within three months from its receipt from the Maui County Council.  I ask 
Maui County church pastors from all faiths and their membership to send your emails to 
Gabe.Johnson@mauicounty.us, Alice.Lee@mauicounty.us, Michael.Victorino@mauicounty.gov  affirming a 
County housing policy based on “Housing is a Human Right” for all residents regardless of their level of 
income. Thank you for everyone’s work for the people. 

  

Stan Franco, President of Stand Up Maui (SUM) 

808-214-3575 


